               STOKE CANON PARISH COUNCIL
A Meeting of Stoke Canon Parish Council was held in The Bridge on Thursday 5th March 2020 at 7.30 pm.
Those present were: Derek Boustred (Chair), Nigel Barrowcliffe, Sarah Poole,  Jim Maunder, Angela Richards, Bob Down, Fabian King  and Neville Bennett (Clerk) plus 1 member of the public.
Agenda
1. Apologies for Absence.
Kate Scott-Clark, Ray Bloxham, Sarah Randall-Johnson
2. Minutes of previous meetings (circulated).
The minutes were agreed and signed as a correct record.
3. Matters Arising.    

i)  Proposal to co-opt a prospective new member.

It was unanimously agreed that Bob Down be co-opted on to the council.

ii) Purchase of Speed sign. Update.

The notice has been removed from the pole on which the speed sign will be placed so the sign should be available shortly.
iii) Footpath to Rewe. Repair of damage to surface.  

This has been reported to highways again and they have agreed to investigate.

iv) Report on Police Liaison meeting.
DB reported on the first meeting of the Police Liaison meeting. The key issues for the police are mental health, domestic violence, county lines, child abuse and online crime. The next meeting is Thursday 12th March.
v)  Speeding buses through the village.

Following a complaint about speeding busus NB spoke with both transport managers of the companies involved who promised to bring this up with the drivers.

vi) Communities Together Fund.  
The grant has been extended until June 30th.

vii) Connecting the Culm.  

The next meeting will be in Bradninch March 16th.
4. Reports
i)  Report from EDDC Councillor. Fabian reported that the new Science Park building aims to be net zero carbon. He raised the possibilities of crowdfunding; that EDDC is involved in the Devon Climate Change initiative, and spoke of the Glover Report which could result in a future East Devon and Dorset national park.
ii) Report from DCC Councillors. Ray Bloxhamreported on the initial Police Liaison meeting; reported that the DCC budget precept will rise by 3.99%, and that with reference to the Climate Change group  they are compiling resources for parish councils which should be available next month.
Sarah Randall-Johnson provided an update on the coronavirus and how best to avoid it.
iii) Highways. Derek Boustred. The Community Partnership group will be in the village April 17th to clean up as appropriate. There have been several complaints about trees, none of which are the councils responsibility but have been reported to the appropriate authorities. See also 5(iii).
iv) Play Park. Angela Richards. It was agreed that part of the clean up will include the rubber matting in the play park.
v) Planning. Sarah Poole. See item 7.
vi) Footpaths. Nigel Barrowcliffe.  See 3(iii) and 3(vi).
5. Matters Requiring Discussion.
i)  Website accessibility. A new Accessibility Statement was required for the website to conform to new regulations. Visionict has written this on our behalf and included it on the council website.
ii)  Great British Spring Clean. Participation. This was noted but a spring cleanup will be provided by the Community Partnership.
iii) Doing DCC Highways What Matters Project. DB and NB attended the meeting with highway officers to report the issues affecting Stoke Canon. Action is being taken on the flooding in Chestnut Crescent;  the drainage channels on the bridge are being cleared;  the drainage on, and at the bottom of, Stoke Hill will be attended to.
iv) Devon Communities Together membership. It was decided not to subscribe to this organisation
v)  Request for setting up a mirror in the High Street.  This request from a resident was considered by DCC highways and refused on guidance from the Department of Transport. However there could be a possibility if located on private land.
vi) DCC. Drainage Maintenance responsibilities.  This was distributed for information.
vii) DCC. Devon Climate Emergency. Update.  See 4(ii).
6. Financial Matters.
i)  Payments Out
North Devon Council. Clerks salary . £407.72

Clerks expenses Sept 19 to March 20.  £340.65

Hooper Services.  Grass/verge cutting.  £78.00.

Stoke Canon PCC.  Hire of hall.  £21.

D.Boustred.   Repayment for goods bought for PC.  £9.04

EDF.   Electricity for helicopter site.   £34.86

Probation Service   For village cleaning.   £168.00

Visionict.  Accessibility statement for website.   £54.00

iii) Payments In:
None

iii) Bank balance @ 01.03.20 - £13437.38
7. Planning Matters. 
19/2426/FUL  Culm Valley Country House. Construction of outbuilding.

No objections
20/0401/FUL. Huxham Barton. Extension to concrete yard.

No objections
8. Any Other Business.
The chairman thanked John Owen- Jones for repairing the faulty lights on the defibrillator box.
9. Questions from the public.

None
10. Date of Next Meeting.

Thursday 7th May 2020
